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Nebraska legislators are considering a bill 
that would eliminate the state’s death 
penalty, receiving significant support from 
Republican lawmakers and family members 
of murder victims. 
 
Dozens of people rallied at the Capitol in 
Lincoln, Neb., Wednesday night in support 
of a bill that would do away with death 
sentences, the Associated Press reports, and 
replace them with life without the possibility 
of parole. 
 
More than two dozen relatives of murder victims signed a letter supporting the bill, saying that 
the time between a conviction and an actual execution can be painful for families who see their 
loved one’s name appear in the news during appeals and often decades-long delays. 
Omaha Sen. Ernie Chambers, an Independent, has worked to eliminate the state’s death penalty 
for years but appears to have more support this time around, especially from Republicans who 
make up the majority of the state’s nonpartisan legislature. The Journal Star reports that seven 
GOP senators have signed onto the bill. 
 
While the legislation will likely make it out of committee, the bill may still face a veto if passed 
from Republican Gov. Pete Ricketts, who has supported the death penalty in the past. 
 
Since 2007, New Jersey, New York, Illinois, Connecticut and Maryland have eliminated the 
death penalty, and currently 32 states still enforce capital punishment. Last month, Pennsylvania 
Gov. Tom Wolf put an effective moratorium on executions in the state in part over fears of 
putting innocent people to death. 
 
Nebraska currently has 11 people on death row. 


